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SUNDAY, February 9 
  9:15 - Sunday School     
10:00 - Library Open                      
10:30 - Morning Worship 
  4:00 - Acteens 
  5:00 - Bible Skills and Drills (Youth and Children)   
           -  F260 Teacher Prep/Temple-CHAPEL 
           - F260 Small Group/H. VanHorn-Conference Room 
  6:00 - Outburst Praise Band Practice 
MONDAY, February 10 
 12:00 Missions Luncheon 

 TUESDAY,  February 11 
  7:00 - Men’s Prayer Group  
  9:30 - Ladies’ Bible Study/C.Laird    
  4:30 - Tuesday Hospital Ministry 
           - F260 Small Group/R. Scarbrough 
  6:00 - Prayer Shawl Ministry/Aldersgate 

WEDNESDAY,  February 12 
  4:30 - English as Second Language 
  5:00 - Family Night Supper/YOUTH HANDBELLS 
  5:30 - Young Ringers, YOUTH CHOIR 
  6:00 - Preschool/Children’s Choirs 
           - 9 Arts/J. Temple 
  6:30 - Prayer Meeting 
           - G.A.s, R.A.s and Mission Friends 
           - The Refuge YOUTH Worship 
  7:30 - Sanctuary Choir Rehearsal 
FRIDAY, February 14 
  6:00 - G.I.F.T. 

    Last Sunday’s Record -  February 2, 2020 
          First Baptist SS:  243    Offering:  $34,675.30 

                                January 1, 2020        
 Requirements:         $ 130,794.35 
               Receipts:                  $ 203,943.99 

                    Deacon of the Week                               
                               2/9 - Mike Jones 
     2/16 - Benny Harrison     2/23 - David McCubbin 

 Deacon’s Breakfast                                 
Sunday, February 23      8:00 a.m. 

 

 
Sermon for February 9 

“Seeing Jesus God’s Way” 
Ephesians 1:17-23; Hebrews 11-12; Mark 15 

 

 

PRESCHOOL EXT. SESSION 
Leslie and Jill Williams 

LAUNCH 
Melissa Anderson     Justin Anders 

WORSHIP WELCOMERS 
Faye Bruner     Dee Dee Fouts  
 Bobby and Patty Ann Bogue 

GREETERS 
John and Gaile Culpepper 
Allan and Diane Tolleson 

SECURITY 
Neil Henry   Wallace Heggie 

 
 
 

 VOLUNTEER MINISTRY for February 9 
 

COUNTING 
Scott Sills, Charles Garrett, John Ellis,  

Kathy Stehle, chairman 
TV MINISTRY 

Adam Foreman, Connie Calhoun, Reed Scarbrough,                
Jason Braud, Benny Harrison, Tim Maloney, Ben Allison, 

Mark Williams, Ray Denton 
 
 
 

                  USHER TEAM 2 - FEBRUARY 
T. Cason, Cobb, Dean, Goodman, Griffith, Lamar, 
Lauderdale, Leake, Mabry, Miller, Monsour,                    
Poitevent, L. Roberts, Sykes, Wilkinson, Williamson 
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 THE MESSENGER 

FAMILY NIGHT SUPPER 
Wednesday, February 12 

Ham, Sweet Potato Casserole, Fried Okra,                 
Corn Muffin, Salad Bar, Chocolate Cobbler 

 
KIDS: Corn Dogs/Tater Tots 

Adults: $5      KIDS (12 and under): $3     Family Maximum $20  
SERVERS 

JoAnn Braddock, J.B. and Teresa Griffith,                     
Bill Simcox 

COME                              

TO THE TABLE 

J 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Join us for  

MORNING Worship  

and observance of  

the Lord’s Supper 

SUNDAY, February 9 

10:30 a.m. 

And when he had given thanks, he broke it and 

said, "This is my body, which is for you;                                                         

do this in remembrance of me."  
                                          1 Corinthians 11:24 



          If you would like to help with a  
              Bridal Tea Shower honoring  
      Libby Waite and Brandon Davidson 
    contact Miriam Chesney or Carolyn Harrell 
     or sign the sheet in the Welcome Center. 
                       Date:  Sunday, March 8 

Sympathies to… 
          Jet and Rachael Scarbrough, 
           Reed and Priscilla Scarbrough 
           and family in the death of 
                     Julia Scarbrough. 

Memorials…    

                   Music Fund 

In memory of:  Julia Scarbrough                       

         Linda Williams    Pud Merrell 

                 James C. Matthews 

               Missions and Ministry 

In memory of:  Harry Causey 

         CENTRI-KID PARENT UPDATE!      

LAST CHANCE -  $60.00 Deposit Due Feb. 16 
  (Check with Caitlin about your fundraising account.) 

FEBRUARY…is our month to  

                   supply the shelves of the 

                             LBA Crisis Center.                               

                 Students                                                                
Preschool                             2 lbs. rice                                                                    
Grades 1 - 5                 1 lb. spaghetti                                                        
Youth/College        28 oz. spaghetti sauce 

               Adult I  
Long, Mabry                        5 lb. cornmeal 
Foreman, Brewer                5 lb. plain flour                   

                Adult II  
Fellowship, Adkins                        48 oz. oil                

Adult III  
Snowden, Davis                         5 lb. sugar  
Leake, Seekers                           5 lb. sugar   

              Adult IV 
Encouragers         100 tea bags/24 family                                                       
Deweese and 
Pilgrim/Tinnin/Lydia             money/meats                                                    
                                                  Donation boxes  
 are placed in the Preschool/Children’s area and    
      the  Welcome Center  for your convenience. 

DEACON ORDINATION 

   February 16 
        5:00 p.m. 
            Reception to follow 

 

 

      ORDINATION COUNCIL 
          3:00 p.m.     CHAPEL 
 
         DEACON CANDIDATES 
        John Anderson       Lee Rogers   
        Reed Scarbrough    Brian Sellers 

  F260 WEEK 7 READING  beginning 2/9/20 
                   Monday - Exodus 8-9 
                    Tuesday -  Exodus 10-11 
                    Wednesday - Exodus 12 
                    Thursday - Exodus 13:17-14 
                    Friday - Exodus 16-17 
                  Memory Verses-John 1:29  
                             Hebrews 9:22 

                                G.I.F.T.                        
Friday, February 14   6:00 to 9:00 p.m.                                                                                          
                    Birth through 6th Grade   
Make reservations by contacting  Julie Holloway                                 
          @ 601-934-0803 by Sunday, February 9 

         GA Spring Mother Daughter 
       Weekend - April 3-4 
            See Caitlin to sign up! 

Check out our new Student Ministry Page! 

Student Camp registration is open and you   
    can find the link to register as well as                       
     all things student ministry related  
on the updated Student Ministry page on 
the church website. The link to updated 
page is www.fbcmeridian.org/ministries/
students/                       

   Breakaway Camp    Dates: June 22-26 

  Cost: $275 if registered AND $100 deposit              
                is paid by Friday Feb 14th.  
                       Cost then goes up to $325 

                                                
                                                 More info on the                                           
     website! 

                            ATTENTION SENIOR  CARE            
                      MINISTRY TEAM! 
                                  THIS 
                   SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 9   
       (immediately after morning worship)  
Please stop by the table in the Welcome Center 
to pick up LOVE gifts for your Senior to  deliver 
with this month’s visit.  (Each gift will have 
YOUR  Senior’s  name clearly marked.) 
 
 If you will not be here on Sunday, the gifts are 
ready to be picked up in the church office NOW. 
 
Thank you for sharing in this ministry by show-
ing the love of the First Baptist Church family to 
your Senior in the month of February! 

http://www.fbcmeridian.org/ministries/students/
http://www.fbcmeridian.org/ministries/students/

